EMPLOYMENT PANEL

(RECONVENED MEETING)

MONDAY 23 AUGUST 2004 AT 2:30 P.M.

PRESENT
Councillor Firth (Chairman), Councillors Mrs Bradley (as substitute for Councillor Glover),  Guest (as substitute for Councillor Mrs Farmer), Mitchelson, Stothard and Weber

EMP.13/04
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Mrs Farmer and Glover.

EMP.14/04
PUBLIC AND PRESS  

RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100 A (4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in paragraph numbers 1 and 8 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the 1972 Local Government Act.

EMP.15 /04
OPTIONS FOR RECRUITMENT ARRANGEMENTS

Pursuant to Minute EMP.12/04 consideration was given to report ME.26/04 which set out the details of the costs and savings of the three options presented to the Panel for dealing with the temporary vacancy of an Executive Director should the Council accept the Panel’s recommendation to appoint Ms Mooney as Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive pending recruitment to the permanent position.  The report also highlighted the forthcoming vacancy in the post of Head of Environmental Protection Services and the implications arising from that vacancy together with the potential savings and costs which had also been built into the information provided.

Members discussed the three options in some detail and considered the savings, costs and the wider implications on the Authority of each of the options including the possibility of using the interim period, pending the permanent appointment to the post of Town Clerk and Chief Executive, to carry out a review of the role and functions of the Environmental Protection Services Unit.

RESOLVED – (1)  That subject to the Council accepting the Employment Panels recommendation to appoint M Mooney as Acting Town Clerk and Chief Executive, pending the recruitment of a candidate to the permanent position of Town Clerk and Chief Executive the vacant Executive Director post be filled by the appointment of an external interim Executive Director.

(2)  It be noted that after taking into account the salary savings from vacant posts, the net additional cost to the Authority of adopting the above option would be in the region of £10,700 - £16,800 per month.

The meeting ended at 2:46 p.m.

